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Greeting from your District Chair

I would like to take an opportunity to greet you on
behalf of the District Leadership Team. This is our
second year under the new structure of Leadership Team.
Last year was a very good year with many challenges and
many rewarding accomplishments. Christy did a very super job as our chair and |
can only hope that I can do as well. We have a very caring and loving team and I
pray that you can come to know them as I do. Our goal is to serve you the best we can simply, peacefully,
together.

I look forward to the opportunity to serve and represent you as your chair. I ask that you keep in mind that we
( you and this team ) are the district and we need to continue to work on our differences in the loving respect
that Christ has taught us. True growth in the spirit of our Lord is to work through the challenges that he presents
to us. Although we can't always agree we need to know that each of us sees thing from a different point of view
and we also come to our own understanding at different points in our lives.

My prayer is that I will always respect the differences that are brought before me and know that God is not
done with me yet. As I error on my journey I know that the grace of God is with me. His love and patience are
ever present as he provides for me the opportunity to make mistakes along my journey. We all need to know the
grace that He has given to us and continue to bring our differences to the tables for discussion. Only through
this can we become more like Christ and continue growing in our walk together.

I believe that communication throughout our district is extremely important. I feel that in the past there has
not been enough quality conversation. I believe that last years team made great strides to remedy this problem. I
know that many of you felt left out or felt that you were not needed. Again I feel that last years team worked
hard at changing this. I want you to know that this year's team is going to continue the hard work that was
started. It can only continue with your help.

In February our district is going to join the denomination in a conference being held at New Windsor
Maryland. This conference is titled 'Can We Talk ?'. Together, conversations on being the church. We find
this very exciting as we feel the need in our own district. This conference is being held February 24 through 26.
As this is not a budgeted item we are asking that anyone feeling able to help support our travel please do so. We
also ask your support in prayer. More information will be coming at a later date. You can find some information
at www.togetherconversations.org .

This year's theme 'Be Still and Know That I Am God' is very appropriate at this time. We do need to learn to
be still and listen to what God is trying to bring to us. I'll never claim to be right. I'll only claim to be seeking
the truth through Jesus Christ our Lord. I ask that this year be the year that we come together as children of
God, listening and loving along the way, seeking to know the truth through our Lord.

This is going to be an exciting year. Our district is an important part of all of our lives. We need to come
Together at this time. We need to be still. We need to build the unity that Christ is all about.

In Christ we pray
Guy Ball
District Leadership Team Chair



Welcome Home Project

On Earth Peace and the Association of Brethren
Caregivers are collaborating on the Welcome Home
Project: A Living Peace Church Response for
Returning Military Personnel and Others. For
nearly a year, a small committee has considered
how the Church of the Brethren can respond to
soldiers returning home from conflict zones and
support their families.

Now an e-mail list has been created for the project.
Congregations and individuals are invited to join.
The list will provide family members of soldiers the
opportunity to support one another as they share
thoughts and feelings about their situations; and
will provide Brethren with the opportunity to share
ideas and network about congregational outreach
and ministry ideas.

"As a Living Peace church, our denomination has
much to offer people who may be hurting and need
a safe place to share their feelings and receive
support," said a release from the two agencies.

Subscribe by visiting
http://listserver.emountain.net/mailman/listinfo/wel
comehomeproject. For more information about the
project visit
www.brethren.org/oepa/WelcomeHomeProject.html
Questions may be directed to Matt Guynn of On
Earth Peace at 765-962-6234.

District Conference: Silent Auction

Many thanks to the individuals and Churches who
contributed items to the District Silent Auction.
The bidding was spirited, competitive and friendly.
The total amount brought in by the auction
exceeded $1,400. This will go to further the
programs of the Illinois-Wisconsin District.

We especially appreciated the craftsmanship and

value of the articles donated to be displayed for
auction. I just want to say thank you again brothers
and sisters for a very successful venture.

Now is the time to begin looking for articles to be
brought to the 2006 District Conference in York

Center.
Submitted by Gil Crosby, Peoria Church of the Brethren.

Springfield Church Alternative Holiday Fair:
The First Church of the Brethren of Springfield will
host an Alternative Holiday Fair. A wide variety of
gifts will be offered with a number of local agencies
participating. The event is scheduled for December
2 and 3. For more information please visit
www.holidayfair.org

Year Book Reminder:

In September your congregation received a
denominational mailing with two Forms, A & B, to
update your congregational information for the
2006 Church of the Brethren Yearbook. Jean
Clements, Yearbook Specialist, in our
denominational offices, sent the letter and forms.

Form B is due no later than December 31, 2005.
Let's all do our part in providing current
information for the next Yearbook. Thanks!

Duane Steiner, 1L/WI District Administrative Assistant

Message from the new Kaskaskia Church

(this is from an e-mail sent to Fletcher Farrar of the
Leadership Team)

Fletcher

The Thanksgiving Service was last night. We had
over 80 people to attend. It went very well. Thanks
for asking and praying for us.

In His Service
Keith




